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The illustration opposite is a
card from Taddy’s “Heraldry
Series” of ¢.1913. It shows
the arms of the ninth Duke of
Beaufort. For more infor-
mation on this fascinating sct
of cigarette cards see the arti-
cleonp. 14.

Editorial It is with great pleasure that we
arc able to announce that Alex Maxwell
Findlater, who was instrumental in founding
our society in Jamuary 2003 has agreed to
become its president. Alex is now based in
Scotland, where he is chairman of the Scottish
Heraldry Society, but at least part of his heart
is still with us here in Somerset.

Notification has just been received of the
death of Tony Ryan, a long standing and
much valued member of the society. A full
appreciation will appear in the August issue
of The Somerset Dragon.. Tony will be
greatly missed by his many friends and fel-
low enthusiasts.
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REFLECTIONS ON A DOUBLE-HEADED EAGLE
BY STEPHEN SLATER

My favourite heraldic
charge happens to be
the double headed
eagle. It is met with in
English  heraldry for
time to time but more
often is associated
with continental fami-
lies linked with the old
Holy Roman (later
Austrian) Empire,
where of course it was
the symbol of the em-
peror himself.

Some time back in The Somerset
Dragon | showed a rare instance of an
English family that placed its shield of
arms on the imperial double eagle, that
being Arundell of Wardour, one of our
(sadly extinct) most noble of Catholic
families, who had the distinction of be-
ing counts of the Holy Roman Em-
pire. | know of few other English fami-
lies that employed that heraldic conceit,
although among them were the Dukes
of Marlborough, Earls Cowper and the
Earls of Denbigh.

I have in my little bookplate collection two plates which include in their
design the imperial eagle (technically used as a 'supporter') and they
caused me to look into the respective claims to that 'fearful wild-
fowl' (as | have seen it termed). The fact that neither family in question
claims either the double eagle or the title of 'Count of the Holy Roman
Empire' came about through the writings of the great genealogist (and
writer on heraldic matters) John Horace Round (1889-1928).



